[image: image1.jpg]Communi .
Partnerships

for Protecting Children




CPPC Steering Committee Minutes
Tuesday, May 4, 2021
12:30
200 S. Howard Street
Indianola, IA 50125

Attendance
Voting Members Present: Natalie Montross, Rachel Garner & Devon Leslie
Voting Members Absent: Tisha Pleake, Kristin Brekelmans, Darcy Woodland, Roger Netsch, Bonnie Forsyth & Veronica McVay 
Public Present:  Audrey Dunn, Mandy Gesme, Lacy Andre, Kate Roy, Nikki Gunn, Jessica Petter, Debra Schrader, Elizabeth Crimmins, Denise Kalbus, Todd Redlin & Sarah Gibson
Approval of Agenda 

Devon moved, seconded by Rachel. Motion carried 3-0.
Approval of Minutes (4/6/21)
Devon moved, seconded by Rachel. Motion carried 3-0.

New Business 

COVID Recovery Iowa: Audrey and Mandy

Mental health services available to those in need during the pandemic. Please contact Audrey Dunn (Audrey.dunn@pathwaysb.org) or Mandy Gesme (mandy.gesme@pathwaysb.org) if you have any questions or would like more information. 
A list of resources from their presentation is as follows:

https://covidrecoveryiowa.org/

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC9xusSynoNJcnYKyaG1hkOw
Parenting in the Pandemic Facebook Group https://www.facebook.com/groups/937325153412822
Tell Me a Story Facebook Group  https://www.facebook.com/groups/1581970971987124
Workforce Resource Facebook Group  https://www.facebook.com/groups/261569204943086
Networking 
Elizabeth (EFR): Elizabeth is working to plan summer programming for Marion County. If you are aware of any youth programs, camps, school groups, etc. that might be interested in summer programming, please let Elizabeth (ecrimmins@efr.org) know. Programs can focus on topics such as feelings/emotional responses, building relationships, safety in outdoor settings, etc. and are appropriate for elementary through high school students.

Nikki (EFR): All services Elizabeth mentioned are also available to Warren County. Additionally, Nikki is looking for local events and health fairs to participate in and distribute information on services EFR offers. If you are interested in creating any resources on celebrating safely, EFR could potentially partner with your agency in this effort. 
Natalie (JCSL Winterset): Winterset CSD has been working to identify students to attend Wildwood Hills Ranch this summer. Twenty-two boys and twenty-two girls are signed up to attend! Natalie has also been working with school staff to send reminders and resources on homelessness regarding students going into the summer months. The Women’s Giving Circle is interested in providing funds (~$6,000 typically) to local agencies and/or programs to help support the Winterset School District. You can email Natalie at nmontross@winterset.k12.ia.us for more information.
Jess (Zion): Jess serves Madison County. She will be on maternity leave soon, but is looking to schedule presentations for July. She offers a variety of presentations including information on psycho stimulants and opiates (which can include a Narcan presentation). 
Denise (Integrative Counseling): Integrative Counseling Solutions has begun the Possibilities Program which focuses on substance abuse treatment and have several therapists on staff to provide this service. They recently opened Ankeny and Webster City office locations but are continuing to do the bulk of their work virtually. May is Mental Health Awareness month!

Rachel (PAT): Parents as Teachers have been offering virtual visits during the pandemic but as of 2-3 weeks ago are now also offering in person visits. The transition back to in person visits has been really great. Virtual parents get their visit materials dropped off on the doorstep so they still have everything they need. Diapers are offered to parents who attend monthly visits. PAT is taking referrals for anyone who is expecting or has a child(ren) between the ages of 0 and 5. Email Rachel if you have any questions or would like to refer someone to the program!

Deb (4R Kids ECI): The Early Childhood Meeting is now part of the Warren County Cares meeting and is held the 1st Wednesday of each month at 10:00am. 
CPPC Business/Planning

1. CPPC/PP Update: Sarah Gibson

Individualized Course of Action

Community Based Family Team Meetings

Held one resource meeting since the last meeting. Worked with a group of professionals to gather resources and ideas to help address a family’s needs. CPPC Coordinator sent out notes to the group.

CPPC Coordinator is still working with the ICA workgroup to determine next steps for Community Based Family Team Meetings. 
Neighborhood Networking

Website

The CPPC Coordinator is still sending out weekly updates and updates the website daily. The website has become busier due to the pandemic.
Meetings

CPPC Coordinator is attending all three provider meetings regularly. CPPC Coordinator or representative has had 100% attendance at all statewide and regional CPPC meetings in FY21. 
Al’s Pals

CPPC Coordinator is currently working with the new agency, Teaching Strategies, that just purchased Al’s Pals from Wingspan to get information on upcoming trainings and to order supplies for the 2021-2022 school year.

Miscellaneous

CPPC Coordinator is serving on the fall and spring CPPC Statewide Meeting planning committees. 

CPPC Coordinator is serving on the CPPC FTM Advisory Committee/Workgroup.

Policy and Practice Change

CPPC Coordinator held the first resource meeting which is currently replacing FTMs until decisions can be made at the state level.
DCAT will be purchasing Parent Café different types of Parent Cafés in a Box for use in Madison, Marion and Warren Counties.
Joe and Sarah are continuing to make adjustments as information develops with the COVID-19 pandemic. Many things have been able to operate virtually.

Shared Decision-Making Team

Parent Partner Updates

No updates were given.
Recruiting New Members
We currently have one opening in Madison County and two in Marion County for voting members. 

If you are interested in making decisions regarding funding in Madison, Marion and Warren counties, please contact Sarah at shohanshelt@gmail.com for more information.
CPPC Plan

CPPC Coordinator will be sending out the FY22 CPPC Plan by the end of this week for your review. The plan is due to the state next Friday, May 14th.

SDMT Survey

CPPC Coordinator emailed out the yearly SDMT survey to be completed by voting members. Those who attend the meetings, but are not voting members are also encouraged to complete the survey. Submissions are due this Friday, May 7th. 
Motion to adjourn at 1:17pm made by Devon, seconded by Rachel. Motion carried 3-0. 
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